

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct answer (a or b).

- The car park is ____ the supermarket.
a on b behind
- Paolo works ____ the city centre.
a in b between
- You have a lot of books ____ that shelf.
a on b under
- My cat sleeps ____ me on the sofa.
a in b next to
- Satoshi puts his shoes ____ his bed.
a between b under
- The café is ____ my office and the station.
a between b in

/6

2 Complete the text with the correct form of *there is* or *there are*.

My town has some good places. ¹ _____ a cinema in the centre. It's my favourite place and I go there at weekends. ² _____ some shops and ³ _____ a sports centre. The town is small, so ⁴ _____ any hotels and ⁵ _____ an airport, but ⁶ _____ lots of buses.

What about your town? ⁷ _____ any hotels? What about sports centres? ⁸ _____ a swimming pool in your town?

/8

3 Complete the sentences with *a*, *an* or *the*.

- Kyle comes from _____ USA.
- The bank is on _____ left, near the cinema.
- They live in _____ old house.
- There are some sandwiches in _____ kitchen.
- I don't work in _____ evening.
- Noah doesn't have any sisters, but he has _____ brother.

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Choose the correct answer (a, b or c).

- My kitchen has a new ____ and a fridge.
a cooker b wall c bed
- You can see the park from this ____.
a lamp b window c television
- I can't see. Can you turn on the ____?
a lamp b fridge c door
- Put those books on that ____.
a plant b shelf c wall
- The ____ has a toilet and a shower.
a kitchen b garden c bathroom
- The living room has an armchair and a ____.
a cooker b bath c sofa
- Please close the _____. It's cold!
a door b chair c floor

/7

5 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- Let's go to the **swimming pool** / **sports centre** and play tennis.
- Marisa wants to see a film at the **cinema** / **shopping centre**.
- The bedrooms are nice in that **museum** / **hotel**.
- I want to buy a ticket. Where is the **bus station** / **library**?
- The vegetables in the **post office** / **supermarket** are expensive.
- My children like their new **airport** / **school** a lot.
- We always buy clothes in the town **shopping centre** / **sports centre**.

/7

6 Complete the sentences with the words in the box.

baker's bus stop butcher's hospital school sports centre

- 1 Let's get some beef from the _____.
- 2 Meet me at the _____ and we can travel to the city together.
- 3 That building is my children's _____.
- 4 The _____ in the town centre is good for bread and pastries.
- 5 I don't feel well. Take me to the _____.
- 6 We play tennis at the _____ every weekend.

/6

HOW TO ...

7 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- 1 I want to walk to the city centre. Where is the **lift / exit**?
- 2 You can't park next to the **information desk / school**.
- 3 The man at the **parking area / information desk** can help you.
- 4 Let's take the **stairs / entrance** – the office is on the first floor.
- 5 Where is the **way / exit** out of the shopping centre?

/5

8 Put the words in the correct order to complete the conversations.

Conversation 1

A: here / a / Is / supermarket / there / near

1 _____?

B: Yes, there is.

A: far / How / it / is

2 _____?

B: here / minutes / It's / ten / from

3 _____.

Conversation 2

A: Excuse me. car park / do / how / get / I / to / the

4 _____?

B: the / shopping / to / It's / of / the / centre / right

5 _____.

A: OK, thank you.

/5

Total: /5

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [UT6.01] Listen. Choose the correct answer (a or b).

1 Lydia has a favourite ____ in the town.

- a café b restaurant

2 The Italian restaurant is ____ the shopping centre.

- a next to b opposite

3 Lydia's town has a good ____.

- a school b sports centre

4 The city is ____ minutes from the town.

- a forty b twenty

5 The bus stop is in front of the ____.

- a cinema b bank

/5

2 [UT6.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

1 Lydia doesn't like the coffee at her favourite café. ____

2 There are three supermarkets in the town. ____

3 The swimming pool is opposite the park. ____

4 There is a good cinema in the town. ____

5 Buses go to the city every half an hour. ____

/10

READING

3 Read the text. Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

1 Angelica's garden is **behind** / **in front of** her house.

2 Angelica's house is **near** / **far from** the city.

3 Angelica's favourite restaurant is **Chinese** / **Japanese**.

4 Lots of tourists like to **visit museums** / **walk by the river**.

5 The swimming pool is popular with **children** / **young people**.

/5

The place I live

My name's Angelica and I live about 20 kilometres from a city. I like places with lots of things to do – that's why I live near the city. My house is very nice. There are two bedrooms, two bathrooms, a large kitchen and a living room. There's a small garden in front of the house, too, with lots of plants and flowers.

The city isn't far. There's a bus stop opposite my house and the bus takes about thirty minutes. Also, you can drive because there are lots of car parks. I love the city. There are some great Italian and Chinese restaurants, but my favourite is the Japanese – their rice is really good!

A lot of tourists come to the city because there are many things to do. You can go to museums and see old paintings or visit interesting buildings. Many tourists like to walk by the river and take photos. Finally, there are some great shops. Young people like the technology and sports shops and children love the swimming pool.

My city has something for everyone. It's perfect!

4 Read the text again. Complete the sentences with **ONE** or **TWO** words from the text.

1 The _____ in Angelica's house is big.

2 It takes _____ to get to the city by bus.

3 She loves the _____ in her favourite restaurant.

4 The _____ in the city are interesting.

5 The technology shop is popular with _____.

/10

WRITING

5 Correct the underlined parts of the sentences.

- 1 This city has shops museums and parks.
- 2 Our two stop is the Palace.
- 3 Jim's house has a kitchen, a living room, a bathroom, and three bedrooms.
- 4 Next to, the tour goes to the gardens.
- 5 Are there a good cafés near here?

/5

6 Write about where you live. Write about 50 words.
Write about:

- the shops.
- the cafés and restaurants.
- the parks and sports centres.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 What / in / your living room?
- 2 What / favourite room / your house?
- 3 Is / shopping centre / your town?
- 4 Are / cafés or restaurants / your town?
- 5 What / tourists / do / your town?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the map to your partner. Answer the questions below.



- 1 What places are on the map?
- 2 Where are they?

/10

Total: /20